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Kia ora e te whānau, 

We’ve had a wonderful start to Term 2, with a highlight being our Senior Camp and EOTC Week. It was an 
incredible experience for our tamariki, with over 300 people involved in camp — a phenomenal achievement. 
A heartfelt thank you to the staff and parents whose hard work, dedication, and energy made it all possible. A 
special thank you to Molly Fletcher and Olivia Mead for all their organisational work behind the scenes and 
leadership during camp week. Events like these create lasting memories and help build strong connections 
within our school whānau. 

Looking ahead, we’re excited to support our 
Kapa Haka and Pasifika groups as they 
prepare to perform at the upcoming 
Whenuapai Community Event on Sunday, 8 
June, from 12–2:30 p.m. at The Parkhouse. 
This event, hosted by Connected 
Neighbourhoods, promises to be a fun 
afternoon for all, with food trucks, activities, 
and entertainment for the whole family. 
We’d love to see you there cheering on our 
performance groups. 

You may have seen a diverse group of people gathered outside the school during morning drop-off last week. 
This wasn’t a coincidence — it was the first meeting of a new safety task force dedicated to improving the 
experience and wellbeing of our tamariki during busy pick-up and drop-off times. 

The group included the Base Commander from the local Air Force Base and his team, alongside representatives 
from the NZ Police, Auckland Transport, Auckland Council, and our school staff. Together, we’re exploring ways 
to improve the safety of our roads, car parks, and pedestrian crossings. 

This is a collaborative effort, and we’re grateful to have such strong community support. As plans develop, we’ll 
keep you updated — and we’d love to hear your ideas too. Please pop into the office if you’d like to share any 
suggestions. 

The Government has recently launched a new Parent Portal — an online resource designed to help families 
support their child’s learning. Please see the attached documents for more information about what’s included 
and how to access it. 

STAR Attendance Initiative – Supporting Our Tamariki 

You may have noticed that we’ve turned on the attendance feature in HERO, allowing you to view your child’s 
attendance. This is one of the steps we’re taking to support school-wide attendance and help every student 
succeed. 

Regular attendance is one of the most important factors in your child’s learning and wellbeing. The government 
has set a national target for 80% of students to attend school regularly more than 90% of the time, and to help 
schools achieve this, they’ve introduced the STAR – Stepped Attendance Response. 

Our Term 1 attendance rate was 71%, and we usually see a drop in Terms 2 and 3 due to winter illnesses. Let’s 
work together to maintain or improve attendance this term! 
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The STAR Response – What It Looks Like: 

Level Days Absent per Term What Happens 

✅ Green – Good Less than 5 days Positive messages, ongoing encouragement 

🟡 Amber – Worrying 5 – 10 days • Send formal notification and contact 
parent/guardian to discuss reasons for absence 

• Support students to catch up missed learning 
where required 

🟠 Orange – Concerning 10 – 15 days • Send escalated formal notification to parents 

• Hold meeting to analyse reasons for absence and to 
collaborate on a support plan 

• Develop and implement a plan tailored to the 
reasons and circumstances around the child’s 
absence 

🔴 Red – Serious Concern 15+ days • Send warning notice and make contact to arrange 
meeting with parents 

• Escalate to multi-agency response 

• Participate in multi-agency response 

• Implement and monitor improvement plan 

How You Can Help: 
• Ensure your child attends every day they are well enough. 

 👉 Is my child well enough to attend school? – Ministry Guidance 
• Contact us if your child is away — we’re here to help. 
• Support your child to catch up on any missed learning. 
• Engage with us on support plans if needed. 

What We’re Doing: 
• Monitoring attendance daily and contacting you for any absence. 
• Providing resources and support to overcome barriers. 
• Keeping you regularly updated on your child’s attendance. 
• Creating a safe, welcoming environment every day. 

This STAR approach is about early support, not punishment. We want to work alongside you to ensure every child 
has the best chance to succeed. 

Let’s keep the momentum going and make Term 2 a great one! 

Ngā mihi nui,  
Adam Cels  
 
 

  

Thank you and Congratulations …. 

A huge thank you to everyone who paid their school donation in full 
during Term 1. Your support is invaluable and greatly appreciated. 
Payment of school donations make a huge difference to what we can 
provide our tamariki at Whenuapai School.  

Congratulations to Harvey Lyons, the winner of our Term 1 Donation 
draw. Another draw will be held at the end of Term 2. 
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    Dates for your diary …. 

Tuesday – 20 May 
NW Year 7/8 Football 
Whānau Interviews  

Thursday – 12 June 
NW Football - Year 5&6 
Kea Team – Farm Visit 

Thursday – 22 May 
Rippa Rugby Festival 

Whānau Interviews 

Friday – 13 June 
Zoo Trip – Pīwakawaka Team 

• Rooms 10, 15 and 24 

Monday – 26 May 
Y5 Trees for Survival Planting Day 
Snr Campus Lockdown Exercise 

Tuesday – 17 June 
Massey High School Open Night 

• 4.00pm to 5.30pm  

• or 6.00pm to 7.30pm 
 

Tuesday – 27 May 
NW Year 7/8 Basketball 
Home Campus Lockdown Exercise 

Monday – 2 June 
King’s Birthday – NO SCHOOL 

Wednesday – 18 June 
7.00am Matariki celebration 

Thursday – 5 June 
Kiwi Valley Trip – Tūī Team (Year 2) 

Friday – 20 June 
Matariki – NO SCHOOL 

Friday – 6 June 
NW Table Tennis 
Zoo Trip – Pīwakawaka Team 

• Rooms 16, 17, 18 and23 

Tuesday – 24 June 
NW Hockey 

Sunday – 8 June 
12.00-2.30pm - Community Event 
at Whenuapai Park 

Friday – 26 June  
Last day of Term 2 

             

Massey High School  
Open Night - Tuesday - 17 June 2025 

• 4.00pm to 5.30pm  

• or 6.00pm to 7.30pm 

Meet in the Bruce Ritchie Performing Arts Centre 
for the Principal’s address. 

Book Club Issue 3 - Available Now 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

        
 

Lockdown Exercise – Next Week 
As part of our commitment to keeping our students and staff safe, we will be conducting lockdown 
 exercises at both campuses next week. These practices are carried out with the support of Harrison Tew®, 
specialists in emergency management planning for schools and educational facilities. 

The scheduled lockdown exercises are as follows: 

• Senior Campus (Trig Road) – Monday 26 May 
• Home Campus (Airport Road) – Tuesday 27 May 

These drills are part of our regular emergency preparedness programme. They are designed to ensure that 
everyone on site knows how to respond safely and calmly in the unlikely event of a real emergency. 

Before each exercise, teachers will talk to their students about what to expect and why we run these drills. We 
approach these sessions with care to ensure students feel informed and supported. 

Please be aware that, in the event of a real lockdown or evacuation, it is essential that whānau do not come to 
the school or phone the office. While this might feel like a natural response, it can make managing the situation 
more difficult for staff and emergency services. We will always aim to update families through our school website 
as soon as it is safe to do so. 

We appreciate your support as we continue to prioritise the safety and wellbeing of our school community. 
 
 

Issue 3 PDF 
 

Click Here - to 
view and order 

online 
 
 
 

  

 

 

Hobsonville Point Secondary  
Open Evening: 

• Monday, 21st July, 5.30 – 8.00pm 

Open Day Tours  

• Thursday 24th July 

• Friday, 25th July 
https://www.hpss.school.nz/open-day 
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Thank You for Supporting Pink Shirt Day 2025! 💗 
To our amazing students, staff, and families, 

Thank you for showing your support on Pink Shirt Day!  

It was wonderful to see our school filled with pink as we stood up against bullying and 
promoted kindness, inclusion, and respect. 

Your participation helped spread a powerful message:  
that every act of kindness matters and that each of us plays a role in creating a safe, 

supportive, and welcoming school. Let’s keep that spirit alive by continuing to be kind, be 
Upstanders, and speak out against bullying every day. 
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Help us reduce waste at school by packing a 
waste-free lunchbox!  
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For our Policies and 
Procedures please visit 

SchoolDocs at:  

www.schooldocs.co.nz/ 

User – whenuapai  
Password – airport 

Copyright: Except where stated, the 
content on this site is the copyright 

of SchoolDocs Ltd. It may not be 
reproduced without written 
permission from SchoolDocs. 

 
 

 
 

sKids - Before and After School Care 

 

School 
Notices: 

Staff Professional 
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Click here for a free assessment & trial lesson. 

Email: northwest@numberworks.com 

 

Concerns or Complaints 

Managing complaints 
appropriately, using fair 
and consistent practice, is 
an important part of how 
we support our school 
community.  

If you have a concern, we 
encourage you to follow 
the process outlined in our 
school’s policies. 

You can find the full 
procedure on our 
SchoolDocs website: 

 

Click Here 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hilton Brown Hobsonville 
https://swim.school.nz/ 

5 Rawiri Place, Hobsonville. 

Ph: 09 666 0240 

EMAIL 
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Linewise  
 

 

Linewize is a FREE online safety tool available to all our families and here's how it can help: 

• See What Your Child Sees: Linewize allows you to see a filtered report of your child's browsing 
activity, including websites and search terms. This gives you a springboard for discussions about 
online content. 

• Spark Conversations: Use Linewize reports to talk to your child about what they find interesting 
online. This is a great opportunity to teach critical thinking skills and discuss online dangers. 

• Set Boundaries Together: Linewize allows you to set website filters and time limits for your child's 
internet use. Work with your child to create a safe and responsible online routine. 

For more information, please visit https://whenuapai.onlinesafetyhub.nz/ 

Our school is proud of the work we do to foster and promote positive relationships and social skills 
through our restorative PB4L approach. We place great emphasis on our core values and provide 
engaging behaviour lessons to empower students to make positive choices. 

With your help and support, we can continue to guide our  
tamariki on their journey towards responsible online 
behaviour and overall well-being.  

Thank you for being an important part of our community. 

 

 
 

Uniform Shop 
Argyle Schoolwear now has a retail shop, where you can 
purchase our school uniform. 

You will still be able to purchase your uniform online through 
their Argyle Online website, but you now also have the option 
to purchase in store, offering you a full retail experience. 

Argyle’s Retail Shop is located at: 

• Unit 4 / 91 Central Park Drive in Henderson. 

It is advisable that you book an appointment – please go to our 
school page on Argyle Online and click ‘book a fitting’. Limited 
parking is available in front of the store. 

 

 

Click Here to Book 

 

 

Parent Portal 
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Keep Children Warm This Winter 

As winter sets in, some of the children and families supported by 
Attendance West are facing the cold without the basics — warm 
bedding, duvets, or even a heater at home. 

To help, Attendance West has launched a series of blanket drives, 
collecting clean, warm bedding and blankets to pass directly to families 
in need. The response so far has been heart-warming, thanks to the 
generosity of local communities — and now, we’re joining in! 

Whenuapai School is proud to support this initiative and is now a 
drop-off location for donations. 

How you can help? 

If you have any clean, warm blankets or bedding you no longer need, 
please drop them off at the School Office. 

Every donation makes a difference.  

 

       Thank you for your support! 
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Announcement of webspace for 
parents and whānau
Priority 1: Establishing a knowledge-rich curriculum grounded in the science 
of learning
									                         4 May, 2025 

The Minister of Education launched a new and informative webspace for parents 
and whānau today, designed to help them support children’s learning at home 
and strengthening the relationship between families, schools and kura.

What is the new webspace and what does it include?
The Parent Portal is an online platform that provides parents and whānau with easy-
to-use resources and tools to support their child’s education at home. It allows them 
to work in partnership with their school or kura and to keep informed about what their 
child is learning, by including: 

•	 Year-by-year Curriculum Learning Guides: parent-friendly versions of both The 
New Zealand Curriculum and Te Marautanga o Aotearoa, detailing what children 
are learning, why it’s important, and when they’ll be learning it.

•	 Practice activities: activities that parents and whānau can use to support their 
child’s learning at home, such as phonics cards with audio files to model correct 
sounds.

•	 Informative videos and resources: videos explaining new assessments like the 
Phonics Checks and Hihira Weteoro, which help identify additional support a child 
might need, and resources to help parents prepare for the first day of school and 
parent-teacher interviews.

The Parent Portal can be accessed here: 

https://www.education.govt.nz/your-childs-learning 
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Why is it important?
This new webspace aims to create a more transparent and supportive educational 
experience for both students and their whānau. It is designed to support every child’s 
learning journey by offering tools and resources that make it easier for parents and 
whānau to help with their education, at home and at school.

It enhances communication between parents, whānau, teachers, schools and kura, 
ensuring everyone is on the same page about student progress. Additionally, it provides 
parents and whānau with the knowledge and resources needed to actively participate in 
their child’s education, meaning they can complement it with learning at home and have 
meaningful conversations with teachers and kaiako.

How will schools and kura benefit?
•	 Engaged and informed parents and whānau can play a crucial role in supporting 

the education of their child, which in turn benefits schools and kura by creating a 
more supportive, collaborative, and effective learning environment.

•	 Parents and whānau can now better support their child’s learning at home, 
reinforcing what is taught in school and kura, and supporting their children to 
make progress in line with the National Curriculum.

•	 Strengthening relationships and partnering with parents and whānau can lead to 
improved academic outcomes for children.

What’s next?
The Parent Portal will be regularly updated with the latest information. This ensures that 
parents and whānau will always have access to the most current information about what 
their child is learning. We will provide updates on new curriculum content and additional 
resources or activities that can support their child’s education. Stay tuned for these 
updates to keep whānau informed and engaged in their children’s learning journeys.
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For schools and kura
We encourage you to share the Parent Portal with your community. 

You could do this by: 

•	 providing the link to parents and whānau of new school starters

•	 adding a link to your website and/or Facebook page

•	 including a link in your newsletter 

•	 mentioning the portal at parent/teacher interviews.

Check out the latest episode of the School Shorts podcast. 

Join the Minister of Education, Erica Stanford, and Melissa 
Chan-Green as they discuss the Parent Portal:

https://www.schoolshorts.com/podcast

https://www.schoolshorts.com/podcast


Understand your child’s 
learning

Information and  
resources for parents, 
caregivers and whānau
A new webspace on education.govt.nz 
houses practical videos, activities  
and resources for supporting learning  
that are easy to understand, empowering you to take an active role in your child’s education. 

An introductory video that walks you through the content is available here.

With the launch of the ‘parent-friendly’ versions of both our national curricula, you will know  
exactly what your child is learning, why it’s important, and when they’ll be learning it, so that  
you can actively support and complement your child’s learning at home and have meaningful 

conversations with your child’s teacher or kaiako.

To navigate the website, you can  
choose which curriculum you want to 
learn more about and then go to your 
child’s year level.

1 OF 2www.education.govt.nz
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There are practice activities for each  
year level that you can do with your child, 
and ‘tips and tricks’ to support learning 
at home. Phonics cards come with parent 
guidance with audio files to model the 
correct sounds.

There is also a guide on how to prepare 
for the first day of school, and tips for 
parent-teacher interviews.

The webspace also houses important 
information about how children will be 
assessed in the early years of schooling 
through the new Phonics Checks  
and Hihira Weteoro. It describes how  
parents and whānau can access  
additional support that their child  
or tamaiti might need.

As the national curriculum continues to be updated and implemented in all 
schools and kura over the next few years, more resources and supports will  
become available for parents, caregivers and whānau. We encourage you  

to visit the new webspace and check out the current resources, guides  
and videos available.  If you have any feedback or suggestions, please  
email us at tepoutahu.engagement@education.govt.nz
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